Maritime Museum

Haigh Terrace

Dun Laoghaire

                                         56 Mount Prospect Park

                                                Belfast

                                                BT9 7BG

                                          Tel/fax 01232-664111

                                                18 January 1999

Dear Director,

In John de Courcy Ireland's pamphlet 'The Sea and the Easter Rising' 1966 there are a number of photographs of Casement aboard the U-boat that brought him from Germany to Ireland in April 1916.  According to the sources quoted in the appendix those photographs, including the three published in the book, were in the 'hands' of the Maritime Institute. On telephoning it was suggested I write to Dr de Courcy Ireland.

He has since written back to me on 16 January 1999, and said that all the material involved was given to the Maritime Museum in Dun Laoghaire 'where I suppose it is reposing in the archives' - including his correspondence with Captain Weisbach.  He added; 'So far as I am concerned there should be no charge for reproduction of any of this and I hardly think the museum would wish to impose one.'  

I am interested in these photographs as I am doing research, with a view to publication, on Casement - his family and upbringing, his involvement in Irish politics and his relationship to the Ulster of his time; and of course his private life, the diaries and the authenticity question.

One photograph in particular is a striking, perhaps unique, depiction of the man without the beard. I am aware that Reinhard Doerries is about to publish a book on Casement and Imperial Germany, and he told me he was hoping to track down that photograph and obtain permission to reprint it. I don't know what, if anything, transpired in that quest of his.  

I am now taking this opportunity to ask what procedures are required to be followed for the obtaining of a copy (in fact copies of the three) and ultimate republication?  Indeed I wonder if there are any other such photographs extant and available that may not have been used in the 1966 publication?

Yours sincerely
Jeffrey Dudgeon                   
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